
	

 
 
 
Dear colleague, 
 
 
The first European Congress of Psychomotricity was organized from the  
18th to 21st September 1996, in Marburg / Germany. 
The period of the Congress also included the official moment of creation of the 
European Forum of Psychomotricity (EFP). 
 
In 2016, the EFP is celebrating 20 years of its existence and activity. Therefore we 
would like to use this special moment to thank you for your cooperation and 
contribution to the development of Psychomotricity in Europe for the last 20 years. 
 
During that time we have built a strong network of colleagues who are interested in 
Psychomotricity in Europe. We have been able to use the resources of each 
association to reinforce Psychomotricity in different countries in Europe. Many 
individuals have been involved over short or long periods have supported this 
European idea of Psychomotricity.  
 
You are an important part of the identity we have constructed over all those years.  
 
The EFP has decided to celebrate this at the European Day of Psychomotricity on 
the 19th of September. This is a moment to promote Psychomotricity in the different 
countries in Europe each year. This year it is the celebration of 20 years of the EFP, 
so it is a moment for the current board to explicitly thank those people who were 
(and are) important for our organization and professional area.   
 
 

Thank you very much for your contribution 
and a Happy Birthday to our 20 Years of EFP!! 

 
On behalf of the EFP,  

 
The board 

 
Rui Martins, Portugal – President 

Pim Hoek, The Netherlands – Vice-president 
Franco Boscaini, Italy – Vice-president 

Veronika Pinter-Theiss, Austria – Secretary 
Regula Seeholzer, Switzerland –Treasurer 

 
 

19th of September 2016 


